District Councillor Notes for Meeting – April 2025

TENDRING

March

4th Ann Wiggins (AW) attended Planning Committee.

10th Gary Scott (GS) met with Lee Heeley re Portfolio Role. GS attended zoom meeting re Local Government Review (LGR).

11th GS attended an extraordinary meeting of full Council which was called to discuss and agree LGR going forward.

17th AW attended Licencing Committee. GS attended Cabinet where he 2nded a motion that Cllr Ivan Henderson had put forward with reference to regeneration of Clacton and Jaywick Sands.

19th AW attended Planning Committee. GS attended St. Osyth Priory Trustees Meeting.

24th GS met Officers in Harwich and Dovercourt to the look at the Leading Light Lighthouses, also look at new TDC gardens, a new bench as part of the Witch Trail Project, visit Orwell Place to look at the carpark and the proposed Milton Road car park.

25th GS attended Full Council where tributes were paid to Cllr Nick Turner, Member for Frinton and Walton.

31st AW attended a planning visit to Dovercourt. GS met with Katie Wilkins to talk about Equality and Diversity at TDC.

<u>Elmstead</u>

We have received an email with reference to the tree on the South Green that was felled.

We had an email with reference to a brown bin which has now been resolved.

A resident spoke to GS about dog bins that had not been emptied and has been forwarded to TDC.

A resident has been in touch with reference to young people on scooters at Budgens causing a nuisance.

GS has spoken with Gary Guiver at TDC about the trees or lack of at Pavilion View.